    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    September 12, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, John Schweigert, Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Also attending the meeting was TJ Garbs with Cochran and Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the August Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 09/06/2023.
TJ took the floor to give an update on the Clement Road Water Main project. Easements have been completed and reviewed by City Attorney Mark Bishop. Clerk Randoll will mail the paperwork within the next couple of weeks. The hope is to release plans to contractors in December of 2023. TJ reported positive results when releasing plans in the winter months. Contractors are looking for projects. TJ left the meeting at 7:20 PM. 

Mayor Monia reported that the roof on the pump house will need to be replaced sometime in the near future. It will not be a major project or expense. Sludge will be land applied after the bean crop has been harvested and the Mayor wants to have the field limed this year. Soccer games at the K of C Hall will be finished October 20, 2023.

Clerk’s notes: Paperwork setting the 2023 Property Tax Rates from the State Auditor was completed and submitted to County Clerk Sue Wolk on Thursday, August 10th. The 0.3057 rate did not change from last year. Ryan Grass with B & D Telecom replaced the large battery pack in the City Hall office August 16th. The Pump replacement project was completed on Tuesday August 15th. TJ is planning to have the paperwork submitted to DNR by the end of the week. City Hall’s rent was increased from $650.00 to $750.00 per month. This is the first increase since 2016, when the City occupied the space. Several complaints were received regarding a residence on Parkway Drive about cars parking too close to the street. Clerk Randoll reached out and the problem should be resolved. The new lawnmower purchase is now reflected in the City insurance policy. Water Superintendent John Lurk had a serious health incident on Saturday, August 19th. Rick Drury has taken over marking locates for Missouri 811. PWSD #1 has assisted Clerk Randoll with taking water samples. Clerk Randoll has received email correspondence from the Missouri Municipal League reporting on upcoming legislation dealing with Cities having problems with excessive noise from Pickle Ball Courts. The sport has become extremely popular. The City of Bloomsdale does not have to worry about this problem, however!
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to go into closed session for personnel issues at 7:25 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. Alderman Shortt – aye; Alderman Basler – aye; Alderman Schweigert – aye; Alderman Rozier – aye.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to return to open meeting at 8:05 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. Alderman Shortt – aye; Alderman Basler – aye; Alderman Schweigert – aye; Alderman Rozier – aye.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The motion was approved.
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